TLQWGC BOARD MEETING

September 12, 2022

Present: Sandy Warman, Rita Sipe, Joy Ridenour, Tina Fleisler, Sandy Jamison

Zoom Attendees: Barb Musante, Lyna Newman, Sally Piitz, Leslie Heller

Welcome: Sandy Warman, President

Call to Order: 8:04 am

Approval of Minutes: Minutes from July 27, 2022, Board Meeting were approved by Board members via email on

August 10, 2022

Board Member Reports

Sandy Warman, President

- * The final golf tournament for the group, before the course closes for season, will be tomorrow, September 13, 2022. The course is closing on 9/19/2022 for reseeding and is to reopen on 10/24/2022
- *There was discussion regarding the changes to the course which were made by the pro shop which affect the slope/difficulty of the course after the course had been rated by SCGA. The changes make Hole 17 easier (drop zone moved to other side of water) and Hole 18 more difficult (forward tees were moved back). Sandy W will speak to golf course staff to see if they will agree to return the tee on the 18th hole to its former position. The change of drop zone on hole 17 should not require golf course cooperation.
- *The weekly Trilogy newsletter will no longer include repeated club information so TLQWGC can no longer count on this to attract new members. Barb M suggested that our club insert information into any new owner/resident package. Also the club can present information about our group at monthly orientation meetings for new residents.

Joy Ridenour, VP/Membership

*Joy announced that TLQWGC has a new member, Lynne Bryars from Bakersfield, CA. She joined on 8/15/22 and is a full-time resident of Trilogy.

Tina Fleisler, Handicap/Social

*Tina reported that plans for the Welcome Back party on November 7, 2022 are going well. It will be held in the ballroom. She is getting full cooperation of Robert, the new food and beverage manager. A flyer will be made and sent to Barb for the website. There will be a sign-up on the website for the party as well as for the sweeps for that day. Cut off for party sign ups will be 10/28/22

Sandy Jamison, Treasurer

*Club Treasurer's report is complete and was presented. At this time there remains \$4600.00 in the bank account. This cushion is needed to cover expenses through December and for some of next year's subsidies.

*Sandy J reported that if we keep dues at the same level, the club will not be able to cover budget subsidies for next year. There was a vote to increase annual membership dues from \$110 to \$125 in order to cover subsidies. The vote was unanimously in favor of increasing dues to \$125. In order for this to be approved, it requires the approval of the general membership. It will be brought to a vote at the General Meeting on November 7, 2022. The annual membership calendar for SCGA is January through December. Renewal begins in November through December 31. SCGA will have to be notified of our increase in dues.

Rita Sipe, Rules

*Rita will update the website with a new rule shortly

Lyna Newman, Tournaments

*Lyna will do a review of the tournaments and tournament schedule. It is no longer necessary to have a minimum of a ten-stroke differential for partners in a tournament, since the new handicap system takes any differential into account. Members will be notified of this change prior to Partner Eclectic tournament. The first sweep game is Monday 11/7/2022.

NEXT BOARD MEETING: October 31, 2022

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 am by Sandy Warman.

Respectfully submitted, Leslie Heller, Secretary